Statement for the Record

of
Senator George V. Voinovich

“Hearing to consider the nomination of Ivan K. Fong to be General Counsel, U.S. Department of Homeland Security”
April 30, 2009

Mr. Chairman, thank you for holding today’s hearing to consider the nomination of Ivan Fong to serve as General Counsel of the Department of Homeland Security.
When we wrote the Homeland Security Act of 2002, we created the position of DHS General Counsel and described that officer as “the chief legal officer of the Department” of Homeland Security.  I think we can all agree that Mr. Fong is qualified to serve in that capacity.

Currently, Mr. Fong serves as the Chief Legal Officer and Secretary of Cardinal Health, Inc., a Fortune 20 public company with almost $90 billion in annual revenue.  He has also served as General Counsel of GE Vendor Financial Services and as a Senior Counsel for General Electric Company.
Before he gained this significant executive experience in the private sector, Mr. Fong demonstrated his commitment to public service, working as a Deputy Associate Attorney General for the Department of Justice and as a law clerk for the U.S. Supreme Court and the D.C. Circuit Court of Appeals.  

In addition to this professional experience, Mr. Fong has a very strong academic background including being a Fulbright Scholar at Oxford University, receiving his law degree from Stanford University, and obtaining his bachelor’s and master’s degrees from MIT.
Mr. Chairman, I believe we are fortunate to have such an accomplished, capable person willing to commit himself to public service.  I appreciate his willingness to serve the United States.

Thank you.
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